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   Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time           July 3, 2022

St. Ignatius of Antioch Church 

999 Reading Avenue Yardley, PA    215-493-3377              
contact@stignatius.church                 www.stignatius.church                                                                      

SCHEDULE OF MASSES 
Saturday: 5:15PM Vigil Mass 
Sunday: 7:30AM, 9:30AM, 11:30AM 
Daily, Monday to Friday: 9:00AM 
 *Special Schedule for Holy Days 
 
SUMMER RECTORY OFFICE HOURS 
Sunday - CLOSED 
Monday- Thursday  9:00AM—4:00PM 
Friday - CLOSED 
Saturday—CLOSED 
 
ROSARY 
The rosary is said Monday - Friday after the 9AM  
Daily Mass.  

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
Saturdays: 4:00 to 5:00PM 
Confessions will also be heard upon request.   
Please call the rectory to make an appointment. 
  
ADORATION CHAPEL 
Exposition is held in the chapel Monday - Friday 
from 10AM to 8PM.  For information on chapel 
closings/openings, please call 215-550-5638 and 
listen to the message.    
 
CARE OF THE SICK 
If you or someone you know is homebound, and 
would like to receive the Sacraments, please  
contact the rectory to arrange for a visit. 

Reading I:  Isaiah 66: 10-14c 
The prophet exhorts the people of the new Jerusalem 
to rejoice. He offers a lovely image of the people as 
God’s children nursing at the breast of a “Mother” 
Jerusalem. 
 
Reading II:  Galatians 6: 14-18 
In his resume, St. Paul boasts only of the Cross and 
Christ crucified. He expresses his own dependence 
always on God’s grace. 
 
The Gospel:  Luke 10: 1-12, 17-20 or 10: 1-9 
Jesus prepares His future messengers for their mis-
sion with wise instructions, including the offering of 
peace to the people they encounter.  He also makes 
clear that they will meet resistance and even rejec-
tion, and how to handle that when it happens.

 
 
 
 

Please note: the rectory will be closed on Monday, July 4th



 
Sunday     July 3, 2022 
Is 66:10-14c; Ps 66:1-3, 4-5, 6-7, 16, 20; Gal 6:14-18; Lk 
10:1-12, 17-20 or Lk 10:1-9 
7:30AM    Carol Dalla-Costa  
                 (Richard and Kathryn Moore) 
9:30AM    Joseph M. Queenan (Mary Crawford) 
11:30AM  Jean Raykovitz (Kathleen Kane)     
 
Monday      July 4, 2022 
Hos 2:16, 17c-18, 21-22; Ps 145:2-3, 4-5, 6-7, 8-9; Mt 9:18-
26 
9:00AM  Wayne LaRoche (Richard and Kathryn Moore) 
 
Tuesday      July 5, 2022  
Hos 8:4-7, 11-13; Ps 115:3-4, 5-6, 7ab-8, 9-10; Mt 9:32-38 
9:00AM   Most Rev. Joseph Galante (The Galante Family) 
 
Wednesday  July 6, 2022  
Hos 10:1-3, 7-8, 12; Ps 105:2-3, 4-5, 6-7; Mt 10:1-7 
9:00AM   Deceased Members of the Tarallo Family  

  (Frances and Nick Tarallo) 
 
Thursday    July 7, 2022  
Hos 11:1-4, 8e-9; Ps 80:2ac and 3b, 15-16; Mt 10:7-15 
9:00AM Lou Antieri (Susan and Carl Sposato) 
 
Friday        July 8, 2022  
Hos 14:2-10; Ps 51:3-4, 8-9, 12-13, 14 and 17; Mt 10:16-23 
9:00AM  Helen Jurska (The Joy Family) 
 
Saturday    July 9, 2022 
Is 6:1-8; Ps 93:1ab, 1cd-2, 5; Mt 10:24-33 
5:15PM    Fred Hynoski (Mikie, Chris, and Candice) 
 
Sunday     July 10, 2022 
Dt 30:10-14; Ps 69:14, 17, 30-31, 33-34, 36, 37 or Ps 19:8, 
9, 10, 11; Col 1:15-20; Lk 10:25-37 
7:30AM    John - Warrio Jimenez (The Young Family) 
9:30AM    John O’Rourke (The O’Rourke Family) 
11:30AM  Ann Edwards (Carol Edwards) 
                 
 

  SANCTUARY CANDLE 

The church sanctuary candle burns  
for a Special Intention requested by  
Loretta and Bill Amerine.

 
Father of all nations and ages, 

we recall the day when our country 
claimed its place among the family of nations; 

for what has been achieved we give you thanks, 
for the work that still remains we ask your help, 

and as you have called us from many peoples 
to be one nation, 

grant that, under your providence, 
our country may share your blessings 

with all the peoples of the earth. 
Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, 

who lives and reigns with you 
in the unity of the Holy Spirit, 

one God, for ever and ever. 
Amen. 

 
Source: Collect for Independence Day, New Roman Missal 

 



 
Whether it’s your first time here or you have been coming to Mass 
here for years, we welcome you to join our parish.  Please contact the 
rectory to register in person or visit:  
http://www.siforms.org/npregister.html to register online.  
 
 

 
 
 

 
The Sacrament of Baptism is normally administered on Sundays at 
12:45PM. Pre-Jordan class, for the first child only, is required for par-
ents. Class is held on the first Monday of the month at 7:00PM in room 
2B on the 2nd floor of the Meeting Center. Parents, please call the rec-
tory to register for the class or for a Baptism. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

  
 

 
Arrangements should be made at 
least six months in advance. Please 
call the rectory to make an appoint-
ment with one of the priests. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
We pray for our beloved deceased 
especially, Nathan Kilgore, those 
who have no one to pray for them, 
and the Holy Souls in purgatory. 
 
Eternal rest grant unto them, O 
Lord, and let perpetual light 
shine upon them. 
 
May they rest in peace. Amen.

Ministerial Staff  
  
Rev. Andrew C. Brownholtz, Pastor 215-493-3377             fracb@stignatius.church 
Rev. Charles J. Kennedy, In Residence 215-493-3377 
Deacon Robert J. Skawinski 215-493-3377             contact@stignatius.church 
Deacon Michael Cibenko 215-493-3377             contact@stignatius.church 
John Schrenk, School Principal          215-493-3867             mrschrenk@sischool.org 
Annmarie C. Flanagan, Dir. of Religious Ed.   215-493-5204 aflanagan@stignatius.church 
Gregory Lucidi, Business Manager                   215-493-3377            glucidi@stignatius.church 
Maria L. LaMantia, Parish Secretary               215-493-3377           mlamantia@stignatius.church 
Lee F. Milhous, Music Director                          267-393-0843           music@stignatius.church 
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Parish Giving is the leading provider of secure, user-friendly online giving systems specializing in reli-
gious and charitable organizations.  St. Ignatius has been very fortunate to have so many parishioners 
participating in the program.  
Those participating in online giving have found the program to be more convenient and allows them to 
maintain full control over their account.  
As a reminder, you can generate a giving report from the Parish Giving website to view all of your 
online contributions. 
Our online giving program is a great success and our hope is that more parishioners will enroll.  You 
may do so by going to the St. Ignatius of Antioch website at http://www.stignatius.church  and clicking 
on the Parish Giving logo.  For those participating in our Parish Giving program, you may print a par-
ticipation receipt from the parish giving website to place in the weekly collection basket.  Thank you 
all for your generosity towards our parish with your Sunday Gifts. 

FISCAL CORNER

Simply Visit: 
https://formed.org/signup 

Register yourself and enjoy the content available 
to you and your family!



 
 
 
 
All are invited - as we sing God’s 
praises and share in His Word 
and His Love in an intimate com-
munity of faith. We meet every 
Tuesday from 7:00-8:30PM in 
Room 2F in the Meeting Center. 
For more information, please 
contact our spiritual prayer group 
director, Deacon Bob Skawinski, 
at rjcs1219@verizon.net.

Lord hear our prayer for the 
sick in our community that they 
return to the comfort of good 
health:  Loretta Amerine, Sabrina 

Amerine, Carmelinda Belliza, Patricia Broderick, Alan Brutus, Lorraine C., 
William Cain, Joan Canuso, Ruthann Carroll, Brynn Clare Connor, Ebby 
Conway, Mary C. Crawford, Shellie D., Jerry Dennell, John Flahive, Tommy 
Golden III, Rose Ann Grall, Jonathan Grubb, Lou Gunkel, Ruth Gunkel, 
Joanne Hutchins, Charles Jacobson, Mary Kelly, Charlie Koerner, Michael 
Kotwicki, Sandy Lockhart, James Malley, Isabella Mannino, Sean Marriott, 
Kevin McBeth, Kevin McCarthy, Toni McConnell, Dorothy McMullen, 
Katherine McSorley, Kathy Merlo, Connie Moredich, Dolores Moruzzi, 
Christine Nassar, Nabil Nassar,   Rita Off, Nancy Parravecchia, Joseph Pit-
tore, James Perry, Anne Proctor, Gregory Rossi, Mary Claire Rossi, Maria 
Scotti, Barbara Stettner, Darwin Stout, Kyle Stout,  Frances Tarallo, Catherine 
Torres, and Edward Torres. 

Brian Basheda, Daniel Basheda, Matthew Bauer, Melissa Bishop, Christian Blaydon, Sara Brill, 
Mark Buckley, Michael Joseph Buckley, Brad Bullman, Evan Cumming, Brent Cummings, Kevin 
O’Brien Darby, Staten DeTample, Andrew Dill, Ronald Ernst, Anthony Fuscarello, Rick Fuschetti, 
Jessica Garcia, Shane Gibbons, Stephen Greene, Edward Hill, David & Christine (Kawoczka) 

Krueger, Matthew Krall, Justin Kumor, Daniel LaMorte, Thomas LaMorte, Marty Alexie Leonard, Nels Alexie Leonard, 
James Limer, Matthew Listner, John Loveman, Michael Lowe, W. Kyle Magrisi, Joseph Marchand, Greg Marolo, Aidan 
Maxwell, Matthew McGurk, Phil Melandez, Chris Merrick, David Morgan, David James Moruzzi II, Kevin Nash, 
Stephen Neder, Fred Olivari, John O’Rourke, John Parente, J.C. Peabody, Laura Perazzola, Gregory B. Procaccini, 
Jason Propst, Matthew Rieser, Brett Ryan, Luke Stapleton, James Tams, Scott Toro, John Worman.

PRAY FOR OUR  
SEMINARIANS 

 
God our Father,  Thank you for  
calling Griffen Schlaepfer, Anthony 
Albanese, Juan Builes, Jacob Sanz, 
and Luke Trombetta, to prepare for 
the priesthood. Grant them the grace 
to grow closer to You through daily 
prayer.  Help them form their person-
alities as credible witnesses to others. 
Bless them while they study Your 
word and the teachings of the Church, 
and give them generous hearts to 
serve Your people.  We ask this 
through Your Son, Jesus Christ, our 
great High Priest.     Amen 
 
To learn more about our  
seminarians visit:  
http://heedthecall.org/poster/

 
 
 
If you might be interested, come in and talk with Annmarie.  
Anytime is a great time for a new beginning! 
  
This is a program for those who ----------  
are considering becoming a Catholic   OR  
are not sure if they want to be a Catholic but have questions   OR  
feel as if something is missing in their life   OR  
are not sure if they want to be a Catholic but don’t know what 
questions to ask   OR  
just want to know what Catholicism is all about   OR  
have questions but don’t want to feel stupid  OR  
have no idea why anyone would want “religion” at all.  
 
Want to take the plunge?  Call Annmarie at 215-493-5204 or 215-
370-5701. 
 
 
 

RCIA - RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS

CHARISMATIC  
PRAYER GROUP



St. Ignatius of Antioch Catholic School  
995 Reading Avenue   Yardley, PA 19067 

215-493-3867 
Mr. John Schrenk, Principal - mrschrenk@sischool.org 

Mr. Jake Wild, Assistant Principal - mrwild@sischool.org  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

St. Ignatius of Antioch School, a National Blue Ribbon School Awardee in 2021, is a small private 
Catholic school founded by the Sisters of St. Francis in 1958. As part of the Archdiocese of Philadel-
phia, we provide an academically rigorous, core curriculum, faith-based education to the families of 
St. Ignatius of Antioch parish and the surrounding area. We emphasize academics,, and the latest in 
classroom technology including SMART boards in all the classrooms.  We achieve a close family envi-
ronment where students are committed to Christian values, high academic skills and a desire to serve 
others. 
 
At this time we have limited availability in our National Blue Ribbon School. Tours are being given by 
appointment only. Please call the school at 215-493-3867 or email Mrs. Helene Crozier at 
hcrozier@sischool.org for more information. 

From the Religious Education Office …   The PREP office is open from Sun-
days through Thursdays. The office number is 215-493-5204 or you can call 
my cell at 215-370-5701. My email address is aflanagan@stignatius.church. 
 
 
 
 

  The PREP Office will be closed during the weeks of July 17 to July 31.  If you need anything, please 
leave a message on the office phone or email Annmarie. 
 
PREP CLASSES for the 2022 – 2023 school year:  Stop in the office if you need a Registration Form.  
Registration Forms have been emailed to our present PREP families.  The Summer Weeklong Plus Pro-
gram is full now.  The other 2 sessions are:                                                                                                                     
1) Sunday weekly from September 11 to first week in May (10:35 a.m. – 11:50 a.m.) 
2) Monday weekly from September 12 to first week in May (6:30 p.m.  – 7:45 p.m.)    
 
The Weeklong Summer PREP begins next week --- July 11 – 15 --- from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon, followed 
by one Sunday a month (10:35 a.m. – 12:25 p.m.) beginning September 11 to the first week in May.                     
 
The discounted PREP tuition period has ended. Regular rates apply.   
If you are not presently on our PREP email list and you need registration materials, please stop in my 
office by the blue doors of the school building, or call me at 215-493-5204, or email me at the address 
listed above.                                                                                              
 
VACATION BIBLE CAMP – Vacation Bible Camp took place last week, and the kids learned how great 
God is and had a lot of fun.  It was a good week! 



 GROTTO NEWS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Visit our outdoor grotto! 
 

Have a seat, say a prayer, 
and relax.   

 
We happily accept donations of  
plants/flowers for our grotto!   

Roses and annuals would be most helpful.  
Please contact the rectory to  

arrange for them to be planted.   

NOTARY SERVICES 
 
Need a document notarized?  We now have a notary 
on staff here at the Rectory and would like to offer 
this as a free service to our parishioners.  If you need 
a document notarized, please give us a call to make 
sure we are here to perform the service.  Be sure to 
bring the unsigned document, as well as an accept-
able form of ID.  

 
 
 

FORYOURMARRIAGE.ORG 
 

Helps couples at all stages of life to understand 
and live God’s plan for happy, holy marriages. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SERVANTS OF MARY 
 
Do you have a devotion to Our Lady? We are a  
rosary-centered healing ministry that actively sup-
ports our parishioners and our pastor. We meet 
weekly in the Antioch Center, 2nd. Fl.(Reading Ave. 
side) on Wednesday evenings from 6-7PM. Come 
visit us!  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Our Outdoor Columbarium Niches, located in the 
memorial circle in the center of our cemetery, are 
now available for sale.  Double granite front niches 
are intended to be used for the cremated remains 
of two persons behind a marble shutter.   
 
If you have any questions, or are interested in pur-
chasing a niche, please visit our parish website at       
www.stignatius.church or call the Rectory at 215-
493-3377.



July is the seventh month of the year and the fourth of seven months to have 
a length of 31 days.  It was named by the Roman Senate in honor of Julius 
Caesar, it being the month of his birth. Monday, July 1 was the feast day of St. 
Junipero Serra whose statue last year was displaced by an angry mob in CA 

despite the fact that he founded the first missions in CA to protect the indigenous people in that area against those op-
pressing them.  July 3 was the feast of St. Thomas the Apostle- he who doubted and evangelized India.  July 4, the feast 
of St. Elizabeth of Hungary; July 6, we have the feast day of St. Maria Goretti, virgin and martyr; July 11, the feast day 
of St. Benedict who founded the monastic rule and gave us the Benedictine Order; July 14, St. Kateri Tekakwitha, the 
first North American canonized saint; July 16, Our Lady of Mt. Carmel; July 21, St. Lawrence Brindisi, priest and doc-
tor; July 22, St. Mary Magdalene; July 25, the feast of St. James the Apostle and the anniversary of Humane Vitae giving 
us Church teaching on human sexuality/contraception/ responsible parenthood and family planning; July 26, feast of 
Sts. Joachim and Anne, grandparents of Jesus; July 29, feast day of St. Martha and finally July 31, feast day of St. Ignatius 
of Loyola.  An all- star banner month, this month that starts with Independence Day celebrating the birth of our nation 
and such freedom of will and faith as manifested by the saints we celebrate.   
St. Thomas Aquinas, pray for us. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
“O God our creator… through the power and working of your Holy Spirit, you call us to live out our faith in the midst of the world, 
bringing the light and the saving truth of the Gospel to every corner of society.” 
There is a lot going on in our society right now as we are in the midst of celebrating Independence Day weekend over July 4.  This 
day memorializes the Declaration of Independence and the birth of our nation as an independent nation.  “We hold these truths 
to be self-evident that all Men are created equal, that they are endowed by their Creator with certain unalienable Rights, that among 
these are Life, Liberty and the Pursuit of Happiness.”  The caps are in the original document.  There are several references to 
God and the Creator.  The first inalienable right mentioned is the right to LIFE without which NONE of the other rights would 
have any meaning.  Liberty is a word that is different from freedom and both are radically different from license.  Liberty entails 
the ‘responsible’ use of freedom under the rule of law without depriving anyone else of their freedom.  Freedom is more broad in 
that it represents a total lack of restraint or the unrestrained ability to fulfill one’s desires!  License is permission to act and is 
usually regulated by law, like a driver’s license or a fishing license.  We HAVE liberty (free will) but freedoms are dictated by re-
straints and require responsibility.  Let us pray to the Creator that we start with respecting life, love God and love our neighbor 
as ourselves.  What we are doing is not working?  We need a new plan! How about God’s plan? 
Our Lady of Guadalupe pray for us. 
Intercessory Prayer:  For our nation: May our laws protect the right to life of every human being,  
from conception to natural death; We pray to the Lord:    
 
Rose of Life Intention:  For respect for all life, liberty and pursuit of happiness. 

  RESPECT LIFE MINISTRY



A KNIGHT’S NOTES             FOR THE PARISH BULLETIN——- JULY 2022. 

      The first announcement of the Knights’ plan to print a booklet of original haikus for our 
Centennial celebration appeared in the bulletin of January 19 , 2020,  The Knights asked 
parishioners of all ages to share cherished memories.  The response was slow at first, but 
quickly took on steam as the challenge became a fun endeavor.  When the Covid pandemic hit 
us, our church attendance took the hit.   Fortunately, the school community took up the 
challenge and from our school families, the haikus poured in to complete the book.  That was 
two and a half years ago.   Called  “A Hundred Haikus”, the booklet’s  sales  enabled the 
Knights to donate $1200 to the parish.  In this week’s bulletin we add a little reminder that in 
our rectory,  Maria has about 300 unsold booklets which can still be purchased for only $10 
each and which contain the clever haikus written by our parishioners. It still makes a nice 
parish 100th birthday family keepsake or a thoughtful gift for an older parishioner.


      A haiku is a form of poetry that the Japanese people perfected over 1000 years ago.   It is 
creative thinking captured  by adherence to some rigid rules of wording.   A haiku is three lines 
of poetry limited to a total of only 17 syllables—- 5 in line 1, 7 in line 2, and 5 in line 3.   To 
excite you to try some composing, we offer our latest  Knights of Columbus News in haiku 
form.  Many of our readers will tap out the sounds of each syllable as they read these below. 
                                         ++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Put on thinking caps..                            5              Corpus Christi Day

State message in fewer words.             7              Ninety plus people Processed  

You create impact.                                 5              Proudly in our town.

         

Knights’ membership drive,                                 Some young families                                 
Thanks to Fr. McGivney                                        Processed  with kids in wagons.

Twenty-six new men                                             Building traditions


 Fun can work for Good.                                       Knights support the Gift                           
Join September Golf outing                                  Of Life House Organ transplant

 On 9 —26                                                             Housing Location


Catholic men are                                                    Look for the rebirth

Called to join the Yardley                                       Of our newsletter on-line.

Knights of Columbus.                                            Brotherhood at work.


Always fundraising?                                              Never forget that

So we can give more away.                                  We can spend time with Jesus.        

Charity - our goal                                                  Share His real presence


Knights always visit                                              Knights three principles:

homebound and widows with our                        Charity, Unity and

Christmas gift baskets.                                         Fraternity

                      

                      Keep up to date with the K of C website: yardleyknights.com


by Tom Humphrey 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HELP TO COPE WITH  
POOR PRENATAL DIAGNOSIS 

 
If a Prenatal Diagnosis is poor, you are not alone. Lily’s 
Gift, is a network of concerned parents and professionals 
who have experienced or worked closely with issues 
surrounding poor prenatal diagnosis. This ministry can 
provide a peer support team to assist couples during this 
critical time. Email  
LilysGiftLuke12.27@gmail.com for support. You can 
also call 215-587-3530 or submit a request at www.Li-
lysGift.org . For more information about a Catholic re-
sponse to PPD visit www.LilysGift.org or 
www.BeNotAfraid.net.  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Do you have students attending St. Ignatius School, 
our PREP program, or another private school?   If 
you are paying tuition, we have a great way to save 
you money towards your tuition or PREP!  SCRIP 
is a gift card fundraising program that allows you to 
buy gift cards for the places you already shop, all 
while earning money back towards your tuition or 
PREP costs.  In addition to over 750+ retailers, we 
also offer some local grocery stores such as Shop-
Rite, McCaffrey's, Giant, and some local restaurants 
as well.   
 
Start saving today at shopwithscrip.com or down-
load the RaiseRight App and use our enrollment 
code: C26FCDC63135 when registering.  Many 
stores offer e-gift cards while others use physical gift 
cards that can be sent home through school or you 
can arrange pick up with our coordinator.  Please 
contact Nicole Kloc at 609-954-2248 or nicolek-
loc@gmail.com with any questions.  

CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Children’s Liturgy of the Word will pause for 
summer after Father’s Day weekend and will re-
sume on Labor Day weekend. Therefore, there will 
be no Children’s Liturgy from June 26 through Au-
gust 28. The publisher has provided a pdf of 
summer materials for families to use during the 
pause. The pdf is available on the parish website at:  
 
 
http://www.stignatius.church/ministries.html#m9 .  
 
 
Have a happy and blessed summer.  
 
 
 

Catholic Women's Conference 
Saturday, October 22, 2022  

9:00 AM-4:30 PM 
 

Join Catholic women from the greater Philadelphia 
area for a day of fun, friendship, faith formation and 
prayer at the Catholic Women’s Conference. The 2022 
theme is “Be Not Afraid: Finding Your Freedom in 
Christ,” in which together we will discover the healing 
and freedom of heart that Jesus Christ desires to give 
each of us.  

Speakers:  
Sr. Miriam James Heidland, SOLT, Michelle Ben-
zinger, Regina Boyd, Matt and Jenn Lozano, Katie 
Weiss, Sr. Cora Caeli, SV, Martha Reyes and Sue Gu-
denkauf.  

Location:  
National Shrine of Our Lady of Czestochowa in Doy-
lestown, PA  

More info & registration:  
www.catholicwomensconference.org 

 
 
 


